
Pines Lakes Elementary School 
10300 Johnson St., Pembroke Pines, FL, 33026 

A School-Wide Title 1 School 
School Advisory Council (S.A.C.) General Meeting 2018-2019 

April 26, 2019, 7:30 A.M., Rm. 118 
 

MINUTES 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 A.M. by Ms. Dejean 
 
Administrators Present: (check sign-in sheet, and revise list below as needed) 
Susan Sasse, Principal 
John Hoolihan, Assistant Principal 
Members and Guests Present: (check sign-in sheet, and revise list below as needed) 
Christine Aron, BTU Steward 
Kelly Creviston, SAC Co-Chair 
Douglas Del Prete, Parent 
Christina Dejean, SAC Co-Chair 
Julia Camacho, Parent 
Erika Tendrich, Parent 
Maria Rose, Parent 
 
Agenda 

1. Welcome 
2. Review and approve minutes from the March meeting 
3. Principal’s Update 
4. Title 1 Updates 
5. Safety and Security 
6. Parent Input on the 2019-2020 Parent Involvement Plan (PIP) and School-wide Positive Behavior Plan 

(SWPBP) 
7. Parent Input on the 2019-2020 Parent Family Engagement Plan (PEEP) 
8. After School Care Provider and Update 
9. Next Meeting: Friday, May 16, 2019, 5:30 P.M., rm. 118 
10. Adjourn 

 
2. Review and approve minutes from the March meeting 
 Mr. Del Prete motions to approve minutes as read without any changes,  
 Ms. Tendrich seconds, March minutes are approved as read without any changes. 
 
3. Principal’s Update  

• School Choice Enhancement Funds update – FOB system was taken off the list of items 
due to district issues.  The fence and the gate are still planned to happen as well as the 
accordion wall. Three items on the list are done and approved; office lobby, murals, and 
sign.  We have two pending items on the list to see if we have the funds to cover, which 
is technology and Primary Playground.  Ms. Sasse will continue to give updates as it goes 
along.   

• Discussion with HW policy – The topic was brought up to the leadership team.  We have 
a great resource with IReady and plan to implement it more for HW.   K-2 will be moving 
forward with just providing IReady HW next school year.  Parents discussed they are 



good with the use of the just the computer program.  Teachers will provide the extra 
HW if needed for certain students as discussed with parents during conferences.  Ms. 
Camacho brought up the issue of having multiple children needed to use a computer.  
Concerns and discussions with parents will be provided to team leaders about the HW 
policy.  Ms. Camacho also mentioned the concerned with the minutes needed per week.  
Some students know how to fake it and make those minutes.  Mr. Hoolihan discussed 
the issue and stated we are also looking at the lessons passed and the pass rate for 
those lessons.  We know as leaders and teachers who needs the extra support with 
IReady.   

• Discussion of changing the May SAC meeting so we can have private aftercare providers.  
Dates open for discussions are May 7th, 8th, or 9th.   

 
4. Title I Updates 

• Dr. Taber is not present 
 
5. Safety and Security   

• Not addressed 
 
6. Parent input on the 2019-2020 Parent Involvement Plan (PIP)  

• It was open for discussion to have some more family academic nights for example; 
Museum of Discovery and Science, math night, etc. 

• Money is used for our family STEM nights. 
 

 School-wide Positive Behavior Plan (SWPBP)   

• Mr. Hoolihan reviewed the positive behavior plan with the members and guests present 
at the meeting.  Explained how well our plan is working.  Referrals have deceased this 
school year. Teachers have reviewed the plan and 41 of the faculty did approve the plan 
with no revisions.  Ms. Aron spoke about Pawbucks and how they are implemented with 
students.  Each grade level came up with their own incentives.  The positive behavior 
plan was approved by the stakeholders at the meeting.    

 
7. Parent input on the 2019-2020 Parent Family Engagement Plan (PEEP) 

• Dr. Taber not present to speak about this item on the agenda. 
 
8. After School Care Provider and Update 

• Aftercare did very well on the needs assessment and passed.  Our aftercare supervisor 
had to resign unexpectedly for personal reasons.  Ms. Sasse brought up the subject of 
having a private provider for aftercare or stay school board operated.  She opened it up 
for discussion with the members attending.  Ms. Camacho asked about fees and if they 
would be changing.  The fees will still be the same for parents as they were in the past if 
changed to a private provider.  Some examples of private providers are Sunshine and 
.YMCA  Private providers will be presenting in May at the SAC meeting.      

 



 
 
Next Meeting 
Friday, May 17, 2018 at 7:30am 
 
Ms. Camacho motions for meeting to adjourn at 8:22  A.M.,  
Ms. Creviston seconds, meeting is adjourned at 8:22 A.M. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by:   Christina Dejean 
 


